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                                                                                                    Term 4 Week 1 

Planning Ahead…  
    
  Thursday 15th October - Medal Assembly 
  Monday 19th October - School Photos, wear full Summer Uniform 
  19th – 23rd October - Book Week 
     

 
Office: 9983 9455 
School Security: 1300 880 021 
Canteen: 9440 0356 / OOSH: 9144 4769 
https://turramurra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
Email: turramurra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Welcome to Term 4. It has come around so 
quickly! I do hope everyone had a relaxing 
break. My teachers are all keen to get back into 
school activities with their students.  

We are still complying with the COVID safe 
recommendations to have no essential adults 
onsite. We ask that you continue as you have 
been and drop and pick up at the gates. This 
Term we have introduced some of our after 
school activities that comply with the 
guidelines. We are asking that groups do not 
mix across Stages. The Lego Club will 
recommence this week. Miss Sophia’s Dance 
Group is back onsite also and there is 
information regarding this later in the 
Newsletter. Band tutors are also returning to 
after school lessons. The Band notice will give 
more details regarding what will be returning 
this term. Tennis lessons will also recommence 
after school with parents asked to wait offsite 
please. Dance Groups before school with 
Footloose are also due to recommence. Miss 
North will communicate with the groups directly 
regarding this. Chess will be in the Library on 
Friday at lunchtime for K-2 only. 

Please also remember that children cannot 
attend if they have cold and flu symptoms even 
if they are mild and they must have a Covid 
test before returning to school.  

At this stage we are not allowing Code 
Camp or Mrs Plasto’s Art groups as these are 
across stages. They are on hold until 2021. 

It was my pleasure to nominate Mrs Jacqui 
Gordon for an Education Award last term. My 
nomination was successful and Jacqui was 
presented with her award via a Zoom 
presentation in the last week of school. My 
Director (Mrs Sue Low) attended to present 
Jacqui with this. I nominated Jacqui for her 
work in the last weeks of Term 1 when she was  

 

thrust into managing the school when Covid hit 
and we went into lockdown. I was on leave at 
the time and unable to use my time as planned 
but Jacqui was determined to continue with the 
mammoth task and she did an amazing job.  

 

Jacqui and Sue Low   

 

 

Our Medal Assembly is on this Thursday 
and Medal recipients will have morning tea in 
the Hall prior to the Assembly at 11:30am. We 
will send all parents a photo after the event. 
Congratulations to all our Medal winners. I will 
include a group photo next week. 

School photos are on next Monday. Full 
School Uniform is a must on this day please. 
The Band photos will also be taken and we ask 
that the Band students change into their Band 
uniform for their photos. We will be completing 
a Virtual tour of the School also on this day so 
this will be a great addition to our website and 
for prospective families to gain more insight 
into the facilities at our School.  

The Oval had some work completed over 
the break we just need some rain to see the 
real benefit. 
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We also had a small area constructed for 
Year 6 to use which they are already enjoying  

 

Year 6 space finished in the holidays. 
(stage 1) 

 

Year 7 entry to Selective High School for 
2022  opens today. These are online only and I 
have asked my Year 5 teachers to forward to 
the Class Parents who will send on to parents 
of Year 5 students.  

Link is https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-
schools/selective-high-schools-and-
opportunity-classes/year-7 

The Kindy Orientation session planned for 
next week has had to be cancelled. I was 
hoping that things may have settled by then but 
they have not. There is a wonderful virtual tour 
introducing Kindergarten to you and is 
available on our website and the TPS 
Kindergarten Facebook page. Plans are well 
underway for a special day for Kindergarten 
students for 2021 to attend later in the Term. 
All parents who have enrolled for 2021 will be 
notified of these dates asap.  

 

 

Enjoy the Week and Term ahead 

 

 

Margaret Foott 

Principal  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Photo Day 

A reminder that School Photos will be on 
Monday 19th October. All students are to wear 
summer school uniform. We are expecting our 
students to be wearing their uniform with pride. 
A reminder to wear back school shoes, white 
socks for girls and grey socks for boys. It would 
be lovely if the school shoes where polished. 
Students hair is to be tied up if their hair is over 
the collar.  Band children are to bring their 
band uniform to change into later in the 
morning. Can you make sure that you have 
returned your order forms by Friday 16th 
October. 

 

Jacqui Gordon 

Deputy Principal 

 

Year 4 Powerful Project Design Expo 
2020 

For all of Term 3, Year 4 students 
participated in the Powerful Project. The 
Powerful Project is an in-situ education 
program that is guided by the Design Thinking 
Process. This year the focus was on the 
Eastern Pygmy Possum. Students worked hard 
incorporating collaboration, critical thinking and 
creativity to design a product addressing real 
world issues, with a local community 
sustainability focus. These products promoted 
student engagement and understanding of 
endangered wildlife and how we as a society 
can help. 

 On the 25th of September, Year 4 hosted a 
Powerful Project Design Expo. This Design 
Expo gave students the opportunity to 
showcase their products which could 
potentially help the Eastern Pygmy Possum. All 
year groups were invited to attend the expo 
which was held outside under the Cola. Year 4 
students presented their products and designs 
throughout the day to other students. 

 On an incursion Year 4 students learnt 
about photography and as a result, a 
photography competition was also held during 
the Design Expo. Each student in the school 
got to vote for their favourite photo. 

 The Year 4 students worked tirelessly 
throughout the day engaging with other 
students and teachers and confidently 
explained their products. It was wonderful to 
see the excitement of students in the younger 
years, who are eager to participate in the 
Powerful Project when they get to Year 4.  
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Photos from the day are now on the 
website for everyone to look at. Here are a 
couple: 

 

 

 

Sports Aerobics 

The Sports Aerobics team did wonderfully 
in the State Cyber Dance Competition. I 
am extremely proud of their hard work and 
dedication throughout this year. The girls 
brought home the Bronze with an outstanding 
result of 80.7. Thank you to the students and 
parents involved and to Kristy Stewart for 
helping  organise training sessions, costumes 
and rehearsals. 

 

Miss Mooy 

 

Chess Club 

Chess Club for K - 2 students will 
commence again in the library on Fridays from 
this week, 15 October. At this stage chess 
lessons for students in Years 3 - 6 will remain 
online.  Please see form later in the Newsletter. 

 

Shelley Warren 

Library News 

Welcome back to Term 4 in the TPS 
Library!  

Next week is Book Week (17-23 October)!  
All our K-2 students have been exploring the 
Children’s Book Council of Australia Shortlisted 
titles. They have been discussing the books 
and completing related art activities. These art 
works are now on display in the library. 

Students in Years 3-6 will be writing book 
reviews in class. These will be completed 
online in OLIVER (by the end of Week 7) and 
accessible for all to view. 

Students are able to wear a book character 
costume to school on Wednesday 21st October. 
Prizes will be given for the best costume in 
each year. 

 The 2020 CBCA award winners will be 
announced on Friday 16th October. For more 
information, go to https://www.cbca.org.au/ 

  

Amanda Kynaston and Shelley Warren 

Teacher Librarians 

P&C Treasurer Role 

Can you help? 

The P&C is looking for a new treasurer to 
take over from 2021. Our existing treasurer 
won't step down until  the end of the year, but if 
we can find the replacement now there will be 
lots of time for a hand over. 

Our current treasurer is happy to have an 
obligation free chat about what the role 
involves. 

If you'd like more information you can email 
the P&C at tps.pandc@outlook.com 

    

 

International Day of the Girl 

Billie Lane of 5R is holding an on-line raffle 
fundraiser to help girls in need all around the 
world.  So far she has raised almost $4000 and 
this year would love if students could buy some 
raffle tickets to win one of three great prize 
packs.  Tickets can be purchased from today 
and the raffle will be drawn on Thursday 29th 
October.  Please see her poster in today's 
Newsletter. 

 

 

 

https://www.cbca.org.au/


Issue 27 – Tuesday 13th October, 2020 – page 4  

 

Canteen News: 

Welcome back to Term 4! Hope everyone 
enjoyed the holidays and had a lovely relaxing 
time.  

Helpers for this week: 

 

Wednesday 14th October 2020 
Leah Rigney & Merie Botes (till12) 
 
Thursday 15th October 2020 
Minh Dinh 
 
Friday 16th October 2020 
Emma Keen (9.30-11.30) & Lorna Bell 
 
Monday 19th October 2020 
Fiona Makin 
 
 

Thank you from the TPS CANTEEN 
Laura and Haylee 
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 Band News 2020 -Term 4, Week 1 

 
BAND REHEARSALS ARE BACK IN TERM 4! 

We are pleased to announce that band rehearsals are back in Term 4!  We are returning to 

the usual schedule which is outlined below.   The trash percussion sessions that we had 

planned for will be parked for now. 

Please be reminded that students are to be dropped off and picked up from rehearsals at the 

school gates.  No parents are to enter the school grounds. 

Day Morning Rehearsal 

(7.50am sharp-8.50am) 
 

Afternoon Rehearsal 

(3.15pm sharp-4.15pm) 

Monday Junior Jazz Performance 

Tuesday 

 

Junior Senior Jazz 

Wednesday  Intermediate  Junior  

Thursday  Performance  Intermediate  

FACE TO FACE TUTORIAL LESSONS 

Tutorials are now able to re-commence as face-to-face lessons - you should have 

received communications from your tutor.  Please look out for this. 

BAND PHOTOS 

Band photos will take place on Monday, October 19th with the rest of the school photos.  

Please bring band uniforms and instruments to school.  Photos will be available to 

purchase afterwards, via the office. 

YEAR 2 BAND INFORMATION NIGHT 

Watch this space!  We will be sending an ‘Expression of Interest’ form soon for Performance 

Band to gauge interest in a Country Band Tour. 

 
P&C BAND CONTACT DETAILS 

Band Director – Mr Tim Rowland: tpsbands@outlook.com 

Band Co-coordinators – Vicki McMartin & Kerry Medd: band@tps-pandc.org.au 

Band Treasurer – Neroli Sunderland: tpsbandtreasurer@gmail.com 

mailto:tpsbands@outlook.com
mailto:band@tps-pandc.org.au
mailto:tpsbandtreasurer@gmail.com
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